
MINUTES:  UBLY COMMUNITY SCHOOLS BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
November 21, 2024 
 
The Ubly Community Schools Board of Education met in special session on Thursday 
evening, November 21, 2024, at 4:30 p.m. in the Library. Board members were present 
namely: Angie Hughes, Ryan Kramer, & Tammy Peruski. Also in attendance was 
Joseph Candela, Superintendent. 
 
The board members and members of the school improvement team met to discuss the 
Dual Enrollment and Advance Placement Classes (5.0 scale vs. 4.0 scale).  Discussion 
also took place on Universal FAFSA. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm. 
 
The next Regular Meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 9 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
High School Library. 
 
 

Tammy Peruski, Secretary 
 


